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August 30, 2024

Dear St. Andrew’s family,

Thank you for your support and faithfulness to the mission and ministry of St. Andrew’s. In our continuing 
effort to keep you informed as to how your tithes and offerings are being invested in God’s mission and 
kingdom, we are pleased to provide this mid-year update on our financial status.

Attached is a Summary Balance Sheet as of June 2024, a Summary Statement of Activities for the six-month 
period, and a Statement of Dedicated Accounts. Please note the following highlights:

Income (Offering and Tuition): Greater than budget by $283,117

Expenses:                                  Greater than budget by $409,895

Net Operating Loss:                       Greater than budget by $126,778

Our year-to-date income has been strong with both contributions and tuitions fees contributing to the excess. 
Expenses have been a challenge so far this year. Significant personnel costs associated with staff restructuring 
and many unexpected maintenance needs associated with our campus have been the primary drivers of the 
overages. Staff is working hard to try to lessen these costs during the second half of year.

Thank you for your continued partnership in the mission and ministry of St. Andrew’s, and your faithfulness in 
giving toward all that God has done and will continue to do in the future through our church community. 
Prayerfully consider how you might participate in our finishing strong financially in 2024.

Should you have any questions, please contact our Executive Pastor, Jon Batarse (949.574.2291, 
jonb@sapres.org).

Sincerely,

David Team 

Treasurer








